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DRAFT Minutes – November 20th, 2014
Timmy Williams called the meeting to order at 7:08 p.m.

Present were D Shema, E Ball, A Smart, C Hoover, J Jecker, J Jett, S Russell, P Mullaney, P Hendrickson, H Walker, T Williams, E Sleveland
Approved September 18, 2014 Minutes – Moved S Russell, A Smart, passed.
Announcements – 
· Newly elected Club President-Elect is Leah Schulz and new Board Member is Brian Young.
· Meet the Mountaineers with Gear Grab will be January 12, 2015.
Old Business –

· Friction Slabs. Two donors have pledged $10,000 each as challenge matches.  Climbing has committed $10,000, and by motion (Moved S Russell, A Smart, Passed without objection) The Seattle Branch Council pledges $20,000 from reserves providing general membership pledges another $10,000. D Shema noted that any general membership pledges in excess of $10,000 would be used to reduce the Seattle Branch Council pledge.  For example, if general membership pledges reached $20,000, the SBC reserves would only supply $10,000.  T Williams noted that the usual club 15% indirect cost on donations was reduced to a 5% indirect charge. He further noted that fund raising is due to be complete no later than January 2015.
· Website, Super Users focus groups will meet in Seattle and Tacoma in early December to move forward greater functionality in the Tech 2.XX system.  Committee chairs again commented on long hours and growing success is listing courses, activities and events.  Dance is currently orphaned but hopeful of gaining visible status on the web.
· All Branch Volunteer Dinner is scheduled for Saturday, January 31, 2015 at the Program Ctr.
New Business –
· Seattle Branch Chair T Williams term expires September 30, 2015, and he is not eligible to serve a third term (SBC Charter 5.2 Term Conditions & Stipulations).  Secretary P Hendrickson was charged with establishing a nominating committee to find two candidates for each Branch Officer position to start new terms October 1, 2015.  H Walker volunteered to serve and he is seeking one additional SBC non-officer member for the committee (SBC Charter 8 Elections). Committee reports no later than July 1 and elections are to be held at the September meeting.  
· The Managing Committee (all branches) is scheduled to meet 22 September to explore ways forward with the web site.
Committee Reports & Announcements
BoD – Patrick Mullaney reported on the recent Board of Directors retreat which called for “firm governance” and a speedy resolution to web execution issues.
Safety Officer – Dave Shema reported for Janine Burkhardt that numbers of safety reports are down but expected to recover with a revised form [not yet] available to trip leaders. The annual review of all incidents will be in January.  The recent death of a Global Adventure client, 49-year old Lisa Berntsen, at altitude in Nepal is under investigation. 
Treasurer –John Jecker reported. Tentative EOY Fiscal 2013 Revenues of $328,496, with Expenses of $245,412 for a net of $83,284 resulting in a cumulative retained earnings reserve of $222,234.  Membership numbers continue to plummet at the Branch but grow with the club.  He said many members have no declared branch affiliation and yet others have not resident address in the club database. The treasurer also noted that October was the last month for Program Center staff to prepare monthly branch committee level expenditure and balance reports.  Branch treasurers are now charged with taking a confidential club-wide XLS file pivot table to generate branch committee reports.  He expressed concern with the decision—non standard reports by branch, considerable additional volunteer time commitments, lack of lead-in time for the transition, questions about the capacity of staff, current errors in reports, staff turnover, indirect costs not providing past levels of fiscal service...  Several committee chairs echoed his concerns.
Secretary – Peter Hendrickson reported draft agendas and minutes are now being posted in the committee folder.

Alpine Scrambling –Steve Russell reported that the committee now chaired by Nina Crampton and Kirk Peterson held a graduation this week with about 50% of those enrolled meeting all requirements.  They are seeking a liaison to the slab project and Lynn Graf is working with web issues.  Skills requirements for scramble leaders are under review with some consideration of subsidized training.
Backpacking – Mary Roman No report 

Climbing – Dave Shema reported that Basic filled within three weeks and has a ~50 member wait list.  Intermediate is also full.  Registrations are being controlled by posting activities but not opening them immediately for registration. There is concern about FS permits.
Dance – Eivind Sleveland reported that the committee has 5 extant names and they are seeking to rename to avoid ongoing confusion with Folk Dance. Activities are going well.
Family Activities – Becca Polglase no report.

First Aid – Mary Panza no report. 

Hiking – Heidi Walker reported some 68 students graduated from Basic Wilderness Travel and the planning is well underway for 2015. Cloth patches using the badge logo were provided to graduates (committee cost less than $2 per).  They are seeking a new committee to instruct the Beginning Hiking Seminars. Requirements for new hike leaders are under review with consideration of Navigation and WOFA badges.
Leadership – Mike Sweeney/Lawrence Landauer no report.

Midweek Hikes – Ed Lewin no report.
Naturalists – Gordie Swartzman no report.
Navigation – Peter Hendrickson reported that the Oct/Nov Basic Course and Field Trip pair were fully subscribed with nearly 2:1 Student to Instructor staffing (and fair weather for Heybrook Ridge).   Six Introduction to Map & Compass class and Smart Phone and Dedicated GPS classes are scheduled for 2015. A scramble oriented workshop/field trip pair has been added in April. Compass issues continue with major suppliers.  Conditional recommendations are given for the Silva Explorer, Brunton xx and Suunto MC2 series.  Field Trip risk mitigation is underway with particular study to highway safety at Muncer property. Listened with interest to Foothills “Staying Found” on-trail new class experience.  Navigation Northwest Vol2, Ish 4 planned for December.  Tech 2.X challenges continue.  Navigation instructor skill sets are under review.
Photography – Anne Smart reported two of the three courses are posted.
Retired Rovers –Storm Yanicks no report.

Sailing – Alan Vogt no report.
Paddle Sports – George Swapp no report.

Singles Activities – Eldon Ball reported the six-member committee has not yielded quorums for the monthly meetings.
Skiing – Cindy Hoover reported course listings are underway with “very trying” challenges in Tech 2.XX.
Snowshoeing – Jimmy Jett reported that a new co-chair, Dave Skurnick, has signed on.  They are gearing up for a (hoped for) snowy season and are reconsidering leader requirements.  He noted that some other branch(es?) are offering snowshoe activities but not the basic course, putting some volunteer training pressure on the Seattle committee.  Consultations with hike leadership are underway around winter leadership skills.
UTHR’s – Jack Nichols no report.

Youth Outreach – Becca Polglase no report.

Staff—Suzanne Gerber no report.
Good of the Order
>>Some emails to staff around web issues have used inappropriate language—stop it.
>>D Shema is retiring from his volunteer, monthly Activity Report collector roll after December.  A new volunteer is sought—about 1.5 hours per month.

>>Several comments about renewed interest in instructor/leader skill sets are included in committee notes.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:52 p.m. (Motion S Russell, C Hoover). Next meeting is January 15, 2015.
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